

SIP Meeting October 1, 2018

Members Present -

| | | | |
|---|----------------|---|---------------|
| √ | Jamie LaBarge | | Carol Passno |
| √ | Trevor Cameron | | Todd Bailey |
| √ | Jackie Germain | √ | Andrya Heller |
| √ | Gabe Girard | √ | Aimee McLane |

- 1. Intramurals.** Intramural advisory positions are open to all faculty pending BOE approval. There will be 3 positions open next year for any faculty interested. Please see Mr. LaBarge for information.
- 2. Teaming and Transportation.** The availability of buses for field trip planning is a concern. SMS has 4 buses with our drivers shared with other local districts – which limits field trip scheduling. The FSO is planning a fundraiser for financial support for field trips.
- 3. Location of Faculty Meetings.** Question put to SIP if faculty meetings could be held in rooms B6/8. Faculty meetings will be development opportunities from this point on in the year. It was decided that if projector and space requirements are met, then future meetings would be held in rooms B6/8.
- 4. Rodents.** Concerns regarding a rodent loose in the building. The issue was resolved and the creature released outside.
- 5. Custodial concerns.** Because of the variety of substitute custodians, there has been a lack of consistency in cleaning so far this year. Custodians have been informed of this issue, and there is a search for a more stable, long-term substitute.
- 6. SIP Members.** The term has ended for several SIP members. A parent representative is needed, along with faculty and staff. Anyone interested in joining the SIP committee, please speak to Aimee McLane by Friday, October 12. Meetings are once a month, see dates below.
- 7. FSO.** Faculty members are welcome and encouraged to attend FSO meetings. FSO meets the first Monday of every month and runs from 5-6 pm.
- 8. Grade Teams.** Team planning and coordination is very successful this year, with the implementation of thematic lessons and team study halls.
- 9. PBIS.** The school is analyzing SWIS (School Wide Information System) data to track referral behavior, time, and location to plan policies to reduce future infractions.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.

Next Meeting: November 5th. If you have any concerns or topics that need to be addressed at a SIP meeting please inform Mrs. McLane by 12 pm on the day before the next meeting.

SIP Dates for 2018-2019

| | |
|--------------------------|----------------------|
| October 1 st | May 6 th |
| November 5 th | June 3 rd |
| December 4 th | |
| January 7 th | |
| February 4 th | |
| March 4 th | |
| April 1 st | |